## Sources for the History of the Ebbs Chapel School

- "Blue Grass Festival Slated in Madison," Asheville Citizen-Times, 11 Sep 1974, p. 15.
- Brittain, Delia Tipton, *Upper Laurel and Her People: Madison County, North Carolina*, Second edition (Mars Hill, NC: Wolf Laurel Historical Society, 2002), pp. 78-84.
- "Ebbs Chapel in New Building," *News-Record*, 2 Apr 1942, p. 1.
- "Muleskinners Make Ready for July," *Asheville Citizen-Times*, 25 Jun 1975, p. 9.
- Office of Human Environment, North Carolina Department of Transportation, *Historical Architectural Resources Survey Report*, October 2004.
- "Seven NYA Projects in 5 Counties are Closed," *Asheville Citizen-Times*, 2 May 1942, p. C8.
- "Work to Start Soon on Ebbs Chapel School," *Asheville Citizen-Times*, 23 Jun 1940, p. A3.

## Interviews with:

- Sam and Marsha Boyd
- Terry and Louise Wyatt